RADIO COMMUNICATIONS
ANALYST: MIRANDA LESKINEN 

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$12,442,650
	
	$10,798,202
	
	14.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget
	
	($2,107,335)
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	($36,222)
	
	($1,189,562)
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$10,300,000
	
	$9,609,000
	
	14.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	(17.2%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	(0.3%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Customer-Subscriber fees (county & other agencies)

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) Removal of one-time changes from 2021-2022 revised budget, (2) Annualize supplemental ongoing changes; (3) Updated personnel rates.



DESCRIPTION

Radio Communications Services (RCS) is a division of King County Information Technology (KCIT). The largest system supported by RCS is the regional 800 MHz emergency radio system, which is also known as the King County Emergency Communications Radio System (KCERCS). RCS provides infrastructure, installation and maintenance services. In addition, RCS provides radio management and oversight
for the County and other agency customers.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The RCS 2023-2024 proposed budget is $10.3 million with 14.0 FTEs. This is a 17 percent decrease in appropriation authority from the 2021-2022 biennium, and no change in FTE authority.

The changes in the proposed 2023-2024 budget for RCS are primarily related to base budget adjustments, including revising budgeted revenue to match the current forecast. As noted in the fund’s proposed financial plan, FY2025 and out years assume a reduction to 8.0 FTEs and reductions in nearly all expense lines.

Of note, voters in King County approved a nine-year property tax levy in April 2015 to fund a new emergency radio system (PSERN) that, once completed, will replace and upgrade KCERCS, including equipment and infrastructure, as well as KCERCS subscriber end user radios. King County is responsible for leading and implementing the PSERN project through completion, which is currently estimated in 2023. Ownership, operation and maintenance of PSERN after project completion will be vested in a nonprofit (“PSERN Operator”) governed by a Board of Directors.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  Ordinance 19165, adopted by Council in September 2020.] 


KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any issues with this budget.




